MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING
APRIL 26, 2017
ROOM 125 NISBET BUILDING

Present:  Rick Vogt, Al LeBlanc, Ron Smith, Michael Gardner, Dan Mackey, Etta Abrahams, Bill Anderson, Liz Thomas, David Brower, Bruce Smith, Pam Marcis, Angela Brown, Dan Chegwidden, Jacqie Babcock, John Forsyth, Gale Gower

President Angela Brown called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

The minutes of the April 5, 2017 board meeting were approved.

President’s Report:
	-Ken Horvath and Erin Carter presented a summary of the MSU Marketing Analysis for the Condominium Development. The proposal would be for a residential community for people 65 and older and would be located near campus.  The survey was sent out online, in mailing, and over the phone to MSURA members, Faculty Emeriti members and alumni.  The conclusion from the survey is that there is a potential market for such a development.  The next step would be a market study analysis for a University-based Life Planned Community.  There will be more follow-up information available for MSURA in the fall.

	-President Angela Brown and Rick Vogt will meet with Bill Cosby from Burcham Hills Retirement Community about future events we could hold for Burcham residents, including possible speaker events.  Perhaps there could be a special meeting to inform residents of the services that are offered through the University for retirees.  

	-Slate of Officers 2017-2018: 
		President: Rick Vogt
		Vice President: 
		Secretary: Jacqie Babcock
		Treasurer: David Brower
		Board Members: Michael Gardner, Bill Anderson
A motion was made by Etta Abrahams and seconded by John Forsyth to accept the slate.  The motion passed.  Etta will handle the election at the annual meeting.

Vice President’s Report:
	-The tour of the MSU Theater Department was a success.  Rick thanked Jacqui Babcock for her help.  Next year’s program planning is coming along.  Rick will investigate use of the new MSUFCU building on Coolidge Road for possible future meeting locations.

Treasurer’s Report:
	-David Brower distributed copies of the March 31, 2017 MSURA financial statement, the latest one available.  He reviewed the report and discussed the results of operations to date.  He reviewed the 2016-2017 budget ($21,300) on the far right side of the report and made a motion that this budget be adopted as a “continuation budget” for the start of fiscal year 2017-2018, until the September Board meeting when the final budget will be approved.  
-Dave also noted that it is time to update authorized signatures for our MSUFCU accounts.   He made a motion that authorized signers be Rick Vogt, President, Angela Brown, Past President and David Brower, Treasurer.  Also, that required language on the MSUFCU authorizations form be attached to the minutes and adopted as part of the minutes.  The motion was seconded and approved.  
	-Currently there are 88 people signed up for the May luncheon.  Claire Weesies, the new scholarship recipient, will not be able to attend the luncheon, so Angela and Rick will meet with her and her parents for dinner at a more convenient time.

Past President’s Report:
	-Patrick Scheetz reported that the golf outing committee is looking for more gifts and sponsors.  He has asked board members to help with this.

Communications:
	-Newsletter:  Al LeBlanc announced that there is a new volunteer to do profiles.  There are now three people to do the human interest stories.  He is looking for retirees other than faculty to be profiled.  

	-Office Management: Liz Thomas reported that the May luncheon is set.  The committee for setup includes Pam Marcis, Darlene Wenner, Liz Thomas, and Mary Faloon.  Nancy Craig will be selling Lugnuts tickets also.

	Because volunteers in the office have been low, Liz asked that Board members sign up for one day a month.  It would be very helpful to make sure the office has coverage.

Other Business:
	-Dan Mackay announced that Human Resources has refreshed its website.  Retirees can find information under the heading “Benefits”.  There is a link to the MSURA website on the HR home page.

	-Dave Brower announced that Housing and Food Services is looking for retirees to work part-time.

	-Angela thanked the Board for a successful year and for the Board’s help.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
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